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The object and purpose of the Association shall be the betterment of the health and welfare of mankind through the improvement 

of the environment. This shall be done by sponsoring state and regional meetings and publications, by developing methods of 

measuring and evaluating achievements in environmental health, the establishment of a central point of reference and education 

material for the membership, the procurement of cooperation with other agencies and organizations, and such other activities as 

will lead to the greater efficiency and professional growth of the membership. 
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President’s Message 
Sarah Burkholder, MPH, REHS 
Holmes County General Health District 

 To say that time flies 

is definitely an 

understatement! I can’t 

believe that I am already at 

the point of writing my last 

President’s Message. This last 

year has been incredibly busy, 

but also incredibly productive 

for OEHA. 

 Membership numbers are strong and 

expected to increase as registrations for AEC 

begin. Strong membership numbers are vital to 

ensuring that we can continue to secure and 

retain our seat at the table for direct influence 

on policies and legislative issues that affect our 

profession. It also increases the incredible 

network of professionals that are always 

available for collaboration and mentorship. 

 My Presidency began on the heels of 

HB 507. This was a landmark piece of 

legislation for our Association that then 

required work to begin on the creation of a new 

metric to evaluate an EHSIT/REHS’s 

knowledge of the food code. HB 507 was the 

culmination of a very long process that also, at 

times, involved much emotion and differences 

of opinions. I am proud to report that the 

workgroup comprised of representatives from 

ODH, ODA, AOHC, and OEHA came together 

in a true spirit of partnership to shape the 

guidelines for the food survey assessments and 

the corresponding OAC rule updates for survey 

methodology. To all the participants of this 

workgroup: you are wonderful examples of 

dedicated public health professionals and I 

would like to thank each and every one of you. 

 Active participation in OEHA is strong 

and continuing to grow. Our Technical  
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Committees have been busy, providing 

valuable feedback on a multitude of draft rules 

and proposed legislation. The Membership and 

Professional Development Committee 

continues to move forward with the Workforce 

Development Grant to accomplish goals that 

are already beginning to transform and 

modernize the way we practice environmental 

health and grow the next generation of leaders. 

Be on the lookout for registration information 

for the 2024, 2-day Leadership Course. This 

year’s class is being held at Union County 

Health Department and will feature sessions 

relevant to today’s emerging environmental 

health leaders, taught by some of the best 

leaders that our profession has to offer. 

 Each year, our five conference planning 

committees continue to put together 

exceptional conferences and this year’s AEC is 

shaping up to keep with the tradition of 

excellence. Please visit our website 

www.ohioeha.org to register if you haven’t 

already! The AEC is 2-days full of networking, 

learning, professional development, and 

opportunities to meet colleagues that become 

lifelong friends and mentors to help you on 

your journey. Also, any EHSIT’s that are 

preparing for their exam won’t want to miss the 

REHS Test Prep course that is being offered 

concurrent with the AEC. I remember taking 

this course almost 15 years ago and it set me up 

for successfully passing the exam as well as 

developing additional skills that made me a 

better REHS (well, RS, back then!). The AEC 

has many ceremonies that have become 

traditions over the many years of our 

organization. One of these celebrated traditions 

will be when I “pass the gavel” to President-

Elect Dustin Kent. This will be somewhat of a 

bittersweet moment for me, but I also look 

forward with excitement to the exceptional 

leadership that Dustin will provide to OEHA. 

As I look back over the past year, I am amazed 

at all of the opportunities that came my way: 

testifying at the Statehouse, attending a NEHA 

Conference in New Orleans, and meeting with 

so many of OEHA’s members across the state. 

I would encourage anyone who is 

contemplating running for a board position to 

do it! We have three positions open for 

nominations: President-Elect, Vice-President-

Elect, and Secretary. I can promise that serving 

on the OEHA board of directors will be a 

positive experience and a career highlight. 

 It was truly a blessing and a privilege to 

be your President and I thank all of you from 

the bottom of my heart for all of your support. 

 If you have any questions or if you want 

to know how you can get more involved with 

the Association, please feel free to reach out to 

me at (330) 674-5035 or 

sburkholder@holmeshealth.org. 
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Featured District Director’s 
Message: Northwest 

Molly Owens, MBA, MPH, REHS 
Wyandot County Health Department 

 Hello 

environmental health 

professionals! It is a 

privilege to write to 

you as the 2024-2025 

Northwest District 

Director. My name is 

Molly Owens and I am 

from Upper Sandusky, 

OH. Fun fact: the reason we are Upper 

Sandusky is because we are located on the 

upper part (which flows northward) of the 

Sandusky River. Unfortunately, this means we 

are nowhere near Cedar Point, as many expect. 

 My interest in environmental health did 

not start until I was obtaining my MBA in the 

middle of the pandemic. I graduated from 

undergrad at the University of Findlay at the 

start of the pandemic. The job market seemed 

volatile at the time so I decided to start my 

MBA while looking. It was during this time 

that I started working for Marion Public Health. 

In Marion, I learned how to run a food 

program; through inspections, time 

management, plan reviews and more. Shortly 

after starting at Marion a job opening in my 

hometown became available and I was lucky 

enough do the same job in Wyandot.  

 My time at Marion taught me a lot of 

information and introduced me to many great 

friends, but Wyandot is my home. I wanted to 

make an impact where I grew up. At Wyandot 

County I have been introduced to many other 

programs such as solid waste, well water, 

nuisances, emergency response, accreditation 

and more. This challenged me in new ways. 

Learning all of the new programs so quickly 

almost made me feel as if I was behind my 

peers. However, that is what this job is. We are 

constantly learning, 

evolving, and 

ensuring we are 

keeping up with the 

current laws and 

recommendations. We 

all wear many 

different hats, in order 

to accomplish our 

goals. That is something to be proud of. It was 

around this time that I also obtained my REHS 

credentials and finished my MBA, another goal 

I was proud to meet. 

 In 2023 I accepted the position of the 

Director of Environmental Health for Wyandot 

County after my mentor retired. Losing him 

was hard. He was a wealth of knowledge that I 

can only hope to become for those who follow. 

Being elected Northwest District Director left 

me with imposter syndrome all over again. 

However, with the challenges I have faced thus 

far in my career and the help of a great 

planning team, I believe this next year will be 

the best conference yet. I encourage others to 

join their planning committees. It is a great way 

to share ideas and expand your skill set. A lot 

of teamwork and planning goes into 

conferences, so the help is always welcome! 

Contact me if you have questions or interest in 

what we do at envhealth@co.wyandot.oh.us. 

 Please join us for the Northwest Fall 

Educational Conference. The conference will 

be held on October 10-11, 2024 at Kalahari 

Resorts in Sandusky. Visit our page on the 

OEHA website for updates regarding 

registration, agenda, and more. Our planning 

committee is working hard to bring you a wide 

range of topics and dynamic speakers!  
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Free Body Piercing Training 

 Please take advantage of a FREE body 

piercing training opportunity from The 

Association of Professional Piercers (APP)! For 

a limited time, all health inspectors can access 

the Core Essentials Volume 3 training series for 

FREE. ($200.00 value!) The series provides 

532 minutes of body piercing education from 

eight educators over nine presentations. Topics 

covered include Body Jewelry Verification 

Program, Skin Preparation & Drapes, Infection 

Prevention and Control Plans, and more. This is 

a limited time online event so don’t delay! 

Registration closes on May 17th and the 

content will be removed on May 31st. 

 Free coupon code is 

“InspectorEducation2024.” Enter the code at 

checkout and click apply.  You are encouraged 

to share with environmental health colleagues, 

but please no body art practitioners.   
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2024 Annual Educational Conference 



Ohio Journal of Environmental Health 1st Quarter 2024 

 

10 
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Open Positions (With an opening of  3/30/24. For current 

listing click here) 
 

• Public Health Nurse                                                

Cuyahoga County Board of Health 

• Supervisor, Public Health Nurse                                   

Cuyahoga County Board of Health 

• Director of Landfill Oversight & 

Compliance                                                                  

Seneca County General Health District 

• Landfill Inspector—REHS                                                

Seneca County General Health District 

• Supervising REHS                                                                 

Hamilton County Public Health 

• Intern                                                                                  

Delaware Public Health District                                           

• REHS/EHST                                                                  

Miami County Public Health 

• Dietitian, Diet Tech, or Health Professional                   

Delaware Public Health District 

• Emergency Preparedness and Accreditation 

Coordinator                                                                     

Pauling County Health Department 

• Vector Control Technician                                                                               

Hancock Public Health 

\ 

 

Educational Opportunities 

• Finance for Health Departments - March 

26, 2024; Dublin, Ohio 

• LEHDS - March 26, 2024; Dublin, Ohio 

• OEHA AEC - April 11-12, 2024; 

Columbus, Ohio 

• Ohio Public Health Conference - April 29-

May 1, 2024; Columbus, Ohio 

• New Employee Training - July 10, 2024; 

Delaware, Ohio 

• AOHC Fall Conference - September 18-20, 

2024; Dublin, Ohio 

 
Announcements 

Have a grant, educational opportunity, 

move,  promotion, or other announcement 

you would like to share?  Please email a 

member of the publications committee. 

http://www.ohioeha.org/aws/OEHA/pt/sp/careers
http://www.ohioeha.org/aws/OEHA/pt/sp/careers
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Body Art 

Sarah Badenhop, REHS 

Columbus Public Health 

 

Campground 

Mark Janowich, REHS 

Erie County Health Department 

 

Food 

Christina Ritchey Wilson, JD, REHS 

Columbus Public Health 

 

Greg Chumney, MPH, REHS 

Licking County Health Department 

 

Lead 

Greg Putka, REHS 

Lorain County Public Health 

 

Private Water Systems 

Randy Ruszkowski, REHS 

Stark County Health Department 

 

Sewage 

Eric Cherry, REHS 

Huron County Public Health 

 

Solid Waste 

Chuck De Jonckheere, REHS 

Hamilton County Public Health 

 

Swimming Pool, Spa, and Special Use Pool 

Barry Grisez, REHS 

Cuyahoga County Board of Health 

 

Vector Control 

Scott Pozna, REHS 

Lorain County Health Department 

 

Archives 

Melissa Adams,  REHS 

Delaware Public Health District 

 

Constitution & By-laws 

Ken Sharkey, MPH, REHS 

Cleveland Department of Public Health 

 

Exhibits 

Shannon Self, REHS 

Delaware Public Health District 

 

 

 

Membership & Professional Development 

Carrie Yeager, REHS                                                                                    

Butler County General Health District 

 

Luke Jacobs, MPH, REHS                                                                        

Columbus Public Health 

 

Resolutions 

Jennifer Wentzel, MPH, REHS 

Public Health - Dayton & Montgomery County 

 

Website 

Garrett Guillozet, MPA, REHS, AEMT 

Delaware Public Health District 

 

Auditing 

Jennifer Wentzel, MPH, REHS 

Public Health - Dayton & Montgomery County 

 

Awards & Recognition 

Gus Dria, REHS 

Canton City Health Department 

 

George Eagle Scholarship 

Jacqueline A. Gruza, MPH, BS, REHS 

Greene County Public Health 

 

Nominations & Elections 

Open 

 

Public Affairs 

Stephan Ruckman, MPH, REHS 

Worthington Schools 

 

Publications 

Adam R. Howard, MPH, REHS 

Delaware Public Health District 

 

Concentrated Animal Feed Facility 

Jason Menchhofer, MPH, REHS 

Mercer County Health District 

 

Ohio Public Health Advisory Board 

Garrett Guillozet, MPA, REHS, AEMT 

Delaware Public Health District 

 

Ohio Public Health Partnership 

Chad Brown, MPH, REHS 

Licking County Health Department 

 

Sewage Treatment System Technical Advisory Committee 

Dan Lark, REHS 

Lake County General Health District 

OEHA Committees & Chairs 
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